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Subject Comments on RIS “Reducing Emissions From Non-Road Spark Ignition Enzines
and Equiprnent™

To Whom [t May Concern:

We are a retail boat dealer localed in Mackay and have been in business for 25 years. We
are the authorized agents for Mercury brand and employ 9 people in our business.

We have reviewed the RIS dated May 2010 and are supportive of DEWHA’s efforts to
reduce emissions and improve air quality. There are some issues we would like Lo raise
regarding (he implementation of such a regulation and they are outlined here.

Beat Evaporative Emissions — The proposal is that the boat evaporative emissions
requirements go into effect in 2012, First, some of these requirements are nol
cven required in the US EPA rule in 2012, Secondly, the 2012 model year for
many boat manufacturers starts in July 2011. Since we have yel to see the actual
regulation, and would expect it to take at [east the rest of the year to finalize i,
this is only giving boeat builders and dealers 6 months to completely re-engincer
the boat fuel system. This will also require components (low permeation hoses,
anti-spitback deck fill, carbon canisters, grade valves, low permeation fuel tanks,
ete.) that are not currently available in Australia, and in fact are just being
developed in the US. US EPA has given the LIS boat builders scveral years to
comply with this regulation and we understand it is still a challenge. We supzest
that these requirements be pushed out to at least 2015 to give a reasonable time Lo
develop compliant systems.

Engine Requirements — The proposal discusses engines mecting the EPA 2010
rule in 2012, This is very unclear as there are engine requirements in the EPa
rule that are not effective until 2013 - 2015.

Conventional 2 Stroke Outboards - We have boats and transoms that will need to
be radesigned to accommaodate 4 Streke or Direct Injected 2 Stroke Outboards.
These engines are generally heavier than conventional 2 Stroke engines. We need
additional time and a phase-out period. Also, there are markels where a very
lightweipht engine is required by the users.
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